
Political scene development discussion: The opinion committee holds its
periodic meeting headed by Sayyid Al-Hakeem

The opinion committee of Al-Hikma National Movement held its periodic meeting, headed by Sayyid

Al-Hakeem and they discussed the agenda’s topics on 28/5/2022, which included the developments

of the political scene in Iraq and the region, the movement’s reality, and the upcoming huge

campaigns that await it in the upcoming phase in sustaining its project and communicating with

the public.

Regarding the Iraqi political affairs and its developments, His Eminence expressed his regret

at the continuing state of the political impasse that the country is going through and the

disruption to the interests of citizens, as he clarified in this context the importance of

adopting the initiatives that are proposed and adopting the possible ones, and the necessity of

giving priority to the public interest over private interests.

Regarding the Movement, His Eminence said the importance of building bridges with everyone and

communicating with all parties, and the importance of investing wisdom in all its relations in

converging the views closer so that the Iraqi people can enjoy their wealth and end the state

of political impasse that is now pressuring more than one joint. 

Regionally and internationally, H.E. renewed the emphasis on the need to end crises through

dialogue and finding the commonalities. H.E. also said that food security is one of the

challenges facing Iraq and the world, and the developments of the crisis must be taken into

account and food security should be achieved according to the actually required need in a way

that  ensures  its  access  to  the  beneficiaries  and  cut  off  the  path  for  public  money

manipulators, taking into account the established legal contexts and the decisions of the

Federal Court.


